
 

          Windermere Secondary School                       3155 East 27th Avenue, Vancouver, BC   V5R 1P3 
                            Telephone:  604-713-8180 * Fax:  604-713-8179 
 
 

MINUTES 
Tuesday, October 5, 2021 

7:00pm- 8:00OPM 
(44 participants) 

  
1. Welcome       Kristina Whelton-Davis 

  
 

2. Trustee                  Allan Wong 
 
-5 Year Education Plan- parents can log onto edplan2026@vsb.bc.ca Sept 27 – Oct 11, 2021.  
-Strong emphasis on anti-racism and non-discrimination 
-For more information, log onto the website listed above or under the principal report. 

 
3. Counselling Department    Barbara Ng (Shelley Sullivan) 

 
-Counselling Department is there to help you with anything. The department supports with problems 
big or small, school problems, academic or friendship concerns, stress, mental health, family issues 
especially during the pandemic. 
-Students please contact the department via email or pop by their offices. 
-Parents please email for appointments.  
-All information can be found on the school website. 
 
Ms. Barbara Ng- Department head 
Ms. Julia Henning -Grade 12 
Ms. Shelley Sullivan- Grade 11 
Ms. Barbara Ng- Grade 10 
Mr.Rob Greenshields- Grade 9 
Grade 8- Please refer to the Windermere website under “Our Staff” for more contact information. 
 

4. Student Council 
 
-Clubs day- Tuesdays and Thursday.  
-Due to covid there has been less involvement.  
-Most clubs are after school and some at lunch 
-Reach for the Top- Trivial, Math club, etc. 
-Students can find info on flyers and weekly bulletin for updates.  
-Clubs are voluntarily  
-Reps for grade 8 and 9 applications are open. 
  

THE WINDERMERE WAY! 
 

R RESPECT  
E EXCELLENCE 
A ATTITUDE 
C COURAGE 
H HONESTY 
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5. Administration Report                  Ranjit Bains  
 
- Please see attached Principal report! 
 

6. School Liaison to PAC      Lorraine Breton/ Maggie Przyborowska 
 

-There are four staff representatives who will take turns to attend PAC meeting (union related 
questions, etc.) 
-Teacher contracts end June 30, 2022 and will be entering bargaining early next year (parents may   
have questions around bargaining, etc). 
- Reach for the Top- We need 4 players (parents) to play in the evening- please contact Maggie 
-Windermere Marketing- Hiring group coming up for their new group (see advertisement below) 
 
"Interested in getting a hands-on experience of the positions being offered in Windermere Marketing   
Group's Fall Hiring? Excited by the idea of building professional and interpersonal skills? Want to have 
a chance to win a FREE piece of Warrior Wear? Sign up for WMG's Fall Hiring Workshop using this link!  
The event will be happening on Tuesday, October 12, 2021, and will run from 3:15 PM to 5:45 PM in 
the library. Sign up solo, or with a friend! There will be workshops for positions in all of WMG's 
departments, and participants will be given the chance to participate in an exclusive online trivia 
event! Don't miss out on this wonderful opportunity to develop new skills!" 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me! Thank you- Kenneth Tran 
 

7. Treasurers’ Report                  Mandip Bilg and Jug Bilg 
 
Chequing account aka PAC account has a balance of $3148.73 which earned interest on July 
30,2021 of $6.78 
Savings Account aka Gaming Account has a current balance $30,612.65 
With interest July 30, 2021 of $64.92 
-2021/2022 gaming grant (hopefully we will get funds by Oct/Nov) 
 

8. Parents’ Q & A      All 
 

- Indigenous Education Teacher at the Windermere is Ms. Heather Froste (Contact info can be 
found on Windermere’s website under “Our Staff” 

- we are looking for parents/guardians who are interested in joining Pac (refer to WAAG) 
- we meet every first Tuesday of each month  
- if you have any questions, please contact PAC at pac_wind@vsb.bc.ca 
- Pac email address will be update on the newsletter 
- PAC’s goal is to bring in Presenters (Vaping, Gang Squad, Social Media conversations). 
 

 
9. Call for New Business     Kristina Whelton-Davis 

 
None 

 
 *Next Pac Meeting:  Tuesday, November 2, 2021 
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